
 OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE 

 

6.00 P.M.  7TH FEBRUARY 2024 
 
 

PRESENT:- Councillors Brett Cooper (Chair), Suhir Abuhajar, Martin Gawith, 
Chris Hanna, Paul Hart, Abi Mills, Sue Penney and John Wild 

  
  
 Apologies for Absence:- 
  
 Councillor Jack Lenox 
  
 Officers in attendance:-  
   
 Mark Cassidy 

Stephen Metcalfe 
 

Chief Officer - Planning and Climate Change 
Principal Democratic Support Officer 

   
 

50 MINUTES  
 
The Minutes of the meeting held on 17th January 2024, were signed by the Chair as a 
correct record. 
 
 

51 ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS AUTHORISED BY THE CHAIR  
 
There were no Items of Urgent Business. 
 
 

52 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no Declarations of Interest. 
 
 

53 UPDATE ON LGA PEER CHALLENGE REVIEW REGARDING PLANNING  
 
The Chair welcomed the Chief Officer – Planning and Climate Change, to the meeting. 
 
Members of the Committee were provided with the third update report following Lancaster 
City Council’s Peer Challenge which took place in November 2022. The Committee was 
reminded that the City Council had requested the Peer Challenge which was co-ordinated 
by the Local Government Association (LGA), working with the national Planning Advisory 
Service (PAS).  
 
It was reported that since the previous update provided to the Committee, the Planning 
Advisory Service had revisited Lancaster in January 2024 to assess the Council’s 
progress. The feedback was extremely positive with the update reporting that the 
Development Management team continued to work hard to maintain strong performance 
and the low levels of backlog of planning applications. It was noted that the action plan 
that had been developed had highlighted that significant progress had been made across 
all of the recommendations. 
 
It was agreed that the PAS progress review would be circulated to the Committee. 
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Members of the Committee thanked the Chief Officer – Planning and Climate Change for 
all the hard work that had been undertaken in improving the Planning Service. 
 
It was agreed that the next update would be provided in August/September 2024. 
 
Resolved :- 
 
(1) That the Chief Officer be thanked for the update provided. 
 
(2) That the update be noted. 
 
(3) That the next update be provided in August/September 2024 and be added to the 

Committee’s Work Programme. 
 
 

54 WORK PROGRAMME  
 
Members considered the outstanding Work Programme items for the municipal year. 
 
An update on the outstanding items was provided at the meeting.   
 
With regard to Fly Tipping, it was reported that the draft Fly Tipping Strategy would not be 
complete in time for the next meeting of the Committee. It was suggested the next 
meeting could be re-arranged to later in March. 
 
The Committee discussed the Flooding item and it was agreed to request a timeline from 
Lancashire County Council as to when the report would be complete and when it would be 
presented to the Committee. 
 
It was noted that the List of Forthcoming Key Decisions included an item on Eden North 
for consideration by Cabinet.  Therefore, it was further agreed that the Committee would 
request the Chief Executive to arrange for an update/progress report on the Eden North 
project for March. 
 
The Committee also requested that a timeline for a report back to the Committee 
regarding the Stock Condition Survey be provided and added to the Committee’s Work 
Programme.   
 
Members were reminded that, in accordance with the Constitution, Councillors and 
members of the public would be asked to provide items for consideration for the 
Committee’s Work Programme for the new Municipal Year.   
 
Resolved :- 
 

(1) That the date of the next meeting be re-arranged to allow the draft Fly Tipping 
Strategy to be considered by the Committee. 

 
(2) That a timeline be requested from Lancashire County Council as to when the 

Flooding report would be complete and when it would be presented to the 
Committee. 

 
(3) That the Committee request the Chief Executive to arrange for an update/progress 

report on the Eden North project for a meeting date in March. 
 

(4) That a timeline for a report back to the Committee regarding the Stock Condition 
Survey be provided and added to the Committee’s Work Programme.   



OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE 

7TH FEBRUARY 2024 

 
 

55 FORTHCOMING KEY DECISIONS  
 
It was noted that there were 2 items included on the Forthcoming Key Decisions list to be 
considered by Cabinet on 20th February 2024, being Lancaster Canal Quarter and Eden 
Project, Morecambe – Levelling Up Fund Next Steps.   
 
 
 
 

  

 Chair 
 

(The meeting ended at 6.47 p.m.) 
 

Any queries regarding these Minutes, please contact 
Jenny Kay, Democratic Support - email jkay@lancaster.gov.uk 

 

 

 


